## VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW Meeting of June 30th, 1961 Held July 14th, 1961

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by Floyd Falese, Village President.

The first order of business was Roll Call which was answered as follows:

James Jordon	Present
Ron Fischer	Present
Al Falese	Absent
Art Lindemann	Present
Harley Adams	Present
Elmer Houlberg	Present

Also present at the meeting was Orville Ohe, Village Treasurer and Larry Sabatino, Chief of Police.

The minutes of the previous meeting were not available at this meeting due to the absence of the Village Clerk and, therefore, were not read to the board. Orville Ohe, Village Treasurer, submitted to the board the Village Financial Statement as of June 28th, 1961, which was discussed and accepted as submitted. Various bills were in turn submitted to the board for approval for payment.

Roads and culverts were next discussed at the meeting and it was suggested that a village ordinance be submitted requiring 12" culverts throughout the village. This suggestion was discussed pro and con and it was decided that such an ordinance would not be practical in that properties lying on higher elevations would not require the same culverts as property on lower elevations. It was recommended, however, that the Building Inspector, at the time of inspection, would determine whether or not the culvert being installed on each piece of property would be of the required size for the elevation needed at such property.

Arthur Lindemann next brought up the subject of the weed ordinance which was established to control weed and thistle growth on vacant lots within the village. He indicated that this ordinance was not being observed by property owners. Stevenson indicated that owners have not been paying him for the cost of mowing such lots and further brought out that rubbish was being dumped on these lots which made it practically impossible to cut the weeds. The enforcement of the weed ordinance was requested and the Chief of Police was instructed to enforce this weed ordinance with further instructions that all property owners be notified to have weeds on their property cut down as required by this ordinance or being faced with a \$25.00 fine and the village would see that the lots involved were mowed.

Ron Fischer made a motion that the village draw up an ordinance to prohibit throwing or dumping of trash within the village limits, subject to a \$50 to \$100 fine for violation, thereof. This motion was seconded by Arthur Lindemann and the roll call vote was an unanimous "Aye". Such ordinance was requested to be submitted and voted on at the next meeting if it could be prepared in time.

At this point, the question of culverts came up again and it was suggested that instead of waiting for the Building Inspector to check the size of culvert installed, that the culvert size required for each property be spelled out for each permit issued and such culverts should be laid and gravel driveway installed before starting said building site. This would tend to eliminate the question of correct size of culvert required and also would minimize the objections to building contractors tracking mud and cluttering up the roads within the village where sites were under construction.

Arthur Lindemann questioned scheduling of regular board meetings as such and it was pointed out at this meeting that meetings are regularly scheduled for the last Friday of each month unless unforeseen circumstances prevent such meetings and where such a condition exists, board members would be notified of any postponement of the meeting.

The Chief of Police, Larry Sabatino next reported on the radar installation submitted and installed on the village squad car for consideration of purchase by the village. The effects and the efficiency of this radar were discussed pro and con and Larry Sabatino informed the board that the radar purchased would amount to \$1145 but that a formal proposal had not been submitted by the vendor of this equipment but would be made available by the next meeting of the village board and would include the terms at which said purchase could be made, in order that it might be considered for formal approval.

Ron Fischer next reported on the stabling of horses on private property within village limits. This question was discussed at length and Ron Fischer was instructed to contact the parties involved who are now stabling horses on their property and persons now contemplating stabling of horses on their property within the village limits, to inform them that this is contrary to covenant restrictions existing for properties purchased within said village limits.

Larry Sabatino, the Chief of Police, reported to the board on traffic signs which had been purchased for posting within the village limits at various cross sections as outlined to him at this meeting. Speed limit signs of 25 MPH are to be posted on village streets as outlined, and stop signs as indicated by the survey were to be erected at the sites designated. Harley Adams made a

motion that the board accept the survey as presented by Larry Sabatino subject to possible minor changes as may be made or suggested by the Police Commissioner on installation of the traffic signs. This motion was seconded by Ron Fischer and the motion was voted on and accepted by an unanimous "Aye" by the board.

Larry Sabatino, the Chief of Police, next reported that a complete inhalator equipment kit had been donated by Suarez Brothers and has been assigned to the village squad car in order that it might be made available for emergencies that may come up within the village. The board requested that a letter of thanks be written to the Suarez Brothers for this donation which it was felt would be of invaluable worth to the residents of the village in case of emergencies.

At this point, James Jordon made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Ron Fischer and the board voted an unanimous "Aye". The meeting adjourned at 9:35 P. M.

Respectfully submitted,

E. Houlberg, Acting Clerk

EH:dw